

Coventry Grove Wheatley, Doncaster, DN2 4PY Telephone: 01302 349275 Email:office@astrea-kingfisher.org Principal:Catherine Skinn Deputy Principal: Alison Parsons

Wednesday 20th January 2021

Spring Term Family Conversations

Dear Families,

In the 4th December Newsletter I outlined our approach to the Spring Term Family Conversations, providing you with the dates for when each class would have a telephone conversation with families to update you about your child's learning and progress. Since informing you of these dates life in school has changed in a way I don't think anyone predicted.

Currently the majority of our children are learning from home, with class teachers making weekly contact to check how everyone is and also to pick up any difficulties you may be having with the remote learning. For this reason, I am postponing the Spring Term Family Conversations until we have moved away from the 'restricted opening' back to the wider opening of school when all our children will be back learning in school.

Once all the children are back and settled into their learning I will inform you of the rearranged dates for the Family Conversations to take place, ensuring you have plenty of notice in advance of the dates.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all of you for your support with the remote learning, especially attending the Live Teaching sessions. I have had the pleasure this week of attending some of the lessons taking place and I am so impressed at how quickly everyone has adapted to learning online, it was also a delight to see and hear the children as school is most definitely not the same without them and I look forward to when we can welcome everyone back, but until then please stay safe and well.

Yours sincerely

Catherine Skinn

Principal